City of Haines Newsletter
August 2014
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Reminder: 2014 Election Deadline August 26, 2014
Candidate Filing for Nonpartisan Nomination for City Council/Mayor for the 2014 General Election. There are three available positions for Haines City Council and the position of Mayor. Eligible candidates must be registered to vote in Oregon and must have resided in the City of Haines during the 12 months immediately preceding the November election.
Twenty (20) nominating signatures are required. Signers must be registered to vote in the City of Haines. The City Recorder must receive Petitions and Candidacy filing by 3:30 pm, Tuesday, August 26, 2014. Filings will be submitted to the County Clerk by 5:00 pm Tuesday, August 26, 2014 for certification. For further information and assistance please contact City Recorder Valerie Russell, Monday - Thursday 8:00 am - 4:00 pm, office closed 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm for lunch.
Aerial Survey
There was an aerial survey of the City on July 18th. The survey is necessary for the Water Compliance Project and it will determine the location of the right of ways and property boundaries. The survey is funded by the Oregon Community Development Block Grant that was awarded to the City to complete the Water Compliance Project Final Design.

Stop Sign Removal
At the July City Council meeting the issue of the removal of the stop signs at 4th and Cole Streets was discussed. At the June 10th meeting the Council had unanimously voted to remove the stop signs at that intersection as per the Federal Highway Administration's Manual on Traffic Control Devices guidelines. Several citizens had contacted the City questioning the removal of the signs and questioned why the other stop signs that do not meet the guideline were not also removed. 
Council discussed this issue and voted unanimously to remove all inappropriate stop sign in town with the exception of the four way stop at Third and School Streets.
Landfill

The Landfill is now operating under Summer hours and is open Saturdays 7:00 am - 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions, so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 press #2 for Landfill.
Haines Farmers Market
The Haines Farmers Market will take place Thursdays 3:30 pm - 6:30 in the park. If you would like to become a vendor, sponsor, or member please contact  Melissa: 541-519-3638 or Desi: 209-814-8455. 
Recycle Center

The City would like to thank the Citizens that use the Recycle Center responsibly, the City appreciates your efforts. Please remember that the large bin is for recyclable items only (cardboard, paper, magazines, newspapers, clean cans and clean plastic bottles and milk jugs) except for glass, the small bins along the fence are for clean glass. No household garbage is allowed in any of the bins. It is a crime to dump household garbage or other non-recyclable items at the Recycle Center or anywhere else. Household garbage is defined as food scraps, food packaging, clothing, diapers, pet waste etc. Recyclable cans, bottles, jars etc. with food remaining inside need to washed out before recycling. Household hazardous waste is also not allowed which includes: paint, chemicals, light bulbs, oil, spray cans, fertilizer etc. Remember that the Recycle Center is a convenience and a privilege to everyone. Please report to the City if you see anyone dumping non-recyclable  items by providing a license plate number or other means of identification. Thank you for your cooperation.
Dog License

If you have not purchased your 2014 dog license(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 

ATV License
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00.

Planning Commission, Landfill & Planning Committees
Volunteers are needed to serve on the Planning Committee. The Planning committee will be reviewing the existing planning ordinances. Contact City Hall to volunteer.
Be a part of your City
I invite each and every one of you to come to the Council meetings to hear and see first hand what is happening in your City. There are a lot of rumors and the best way to deal with a rumor is to research the facts. What you hear at the store, bar or at church may or may not be the truth. Rumors that get out of hand make the jobs of your Council and City employees harder and more costly, so please do your part to seek the truth. The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, August 12, 2014 at 7:00 pm at City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.

